
 
 
 

It’s Picnic Time! 
Sunday, August 11thth in the pavilion 

between the Firehouse and the Library 
We begin with worship @ 10:30 AM (note 

time change) followed by the picnic   
 

 (If you worship on Saturday night, please be 
there for the picnic around 11:30 AM) 

 
Sign up on the sheet in the narthex to bring 
your favorite dish or dessert. The Fellowship 
Committee will provide hot dogs, hamburgers, 

rolls and drink.  Bring a comfortable chair if you 
wish. 

 

 

 

 



 
Trinity Lutheran Church 
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Peter Schmehl, Treasurer        610-670-0645 
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Don’t forget that we have “the crate” for your excess  

fresh fruits and vegetables. 
Simply place them in the crate. 

The congregation is invited to take what is there and place a 
monetary donation in the crate which will go to World Hunger. 

 
 

A month like August is a good time to remind you that I encourage 
you to call me when a relative who is a member, or a member of the 
congregation who you have heard, has gone into the hospital.  It’s a 
big help because “Epic” record keeping precludes clergy from direct 
access to the list of Lutherans in the hospital so that medical records 
can remain confidential. P.D.  



 
BOOK BAGS for CONRAD WEISER EAST 

For the 6th year we are supplying book bags packed with goodies for 
Conrad Weiser East pupils in need.  We’re looking for 15 Book Bags 
and the stuffings (no scissors).  Please place in tub on back 
windowsill. 
 
Ever want to know what amount of money actually covers your 
contribution envelopes-the one entitled “initial offering”?   

Eight dollars.  How’s that for some church trivia? 
 

 
FIRST COMMUNION CLASSES 

Begin September 15 
Sundays @ 9:15 AM 

Five consecutive Sundays 
9/15, 9/22, 9/29, 10/6, 10/13 

Eight Years old or Third Grade or older 
Let me know how that works— 

First Communion on Reformation Sunday (10/27) 
                                 P.D. 

 

We are seeking someone who would share four Thursday evenings 
for four relatively short meetings, 7:30-8:30 PM.  We meet in the 
intriguing Noviate and our mission is to live the unity in Christ among 
First Reformed, St. Francis, St. John’s/Hain’s, St. Jocque, and Trinity.  
Meeting are in September, November, February, and May.  Let Betty 
Lou Franzen, Carol, or PD know if you are interested. 
 



Teach by Travel is an all inclusive travel program for Adults 
and Teens.  We are looking at traveling abroad June 2014 and 
welcome you to join us.  There are several amazing trips 
available for us to take including a religious trip to Turkey, a 
religious trip to Israel, and a churches tour to Scandavia.  If 
you are interested in attending an informational meeting you 
are invited to  sign up on the sheet in the narthex.  Please 
include your name, phone number and/or e-mail address.  
Meeting date and time to be determined. Jullie Searfoss 

 
We would like to thank everyone who donated a raffle prize 
for the raffle,you made it successful. Thanks again 
                Lorraine Coldren and Connie Fritz 
 

WHAT A FESTIVAL IT WAS! 
 We had another wonderful Strawberry Festival this year thanks to 
everybody's help and sunny skies.  We had playful, hungry crowds 
which helped us clear over $3300 for ministry. 
 The Northwest Berks Chapter of Thrivent Financial for Lutherans 
has offered to match our proceeds $1 for every $3 earned up to 
$800.  With that contribution we should have over $4000 to divide 
between our two recipients: The South Heidelberg 100th Anniversary 
Committee and the Phoebe Health Care Center Bussette.   
 As a Fraternal organization, Thrivent Financial has to document 
how many volunteer hours are involved in the projects they support. 
 We are reporting 1024 volunteer hours (that includes everything 
from baking brownies to setting up tents)!   Those of us on the 
Strawberry Festival Task Force really appreciate how so many of you 
find special ways to help make the Festival successful.  The Task 
Force members contribute an amazing amount of their own time, 
but keep coming back year after year to do it all over again. 
 We know the community looks forward to our Festival as well.  It is 
an endeavor Trinity can be very proud of.  Please help the tradition 
continue. 
 



 If you have ever thought about helping plan and steer the Festival, 
please consider joining the Task Force next year.  Several of our key 
people already know they have a wedding/graduation/reunion that 
will conflict with their being able to volunteer as they normally do on 
June 14, 2014. This is your chance--don’t be shy.  It can be as little as 
a one-time-four-month-commitment.  We have three meetings 
before the Festival and a follow-up meeting. 
 Out of this list of friendly Task Force members, choose someone 
you are comfortable talking to and find out more.  Bob, Kathy, and 
Izannah Bashore, Wendell Byler, Julie Coldren, Barbara Debiec, 
Connie Fritz, Carol Koch, Marlene and Leon Ochs, Anne Marie 
Rinehimer, Sue Sickler, Mary Young, and me . . .Betty Lou Franzen, 
coordinator.        
 
 
 

 
Come to the Theatre! 

Two of our members, Izannah Bashore and Betty Lou Franzen will be 
involved in a local production of Jekyll and Hyde performed by the 
Wilson Theater Company August 8, 9, & 10 at 7:30 pm at the Wilson 
West Middle School on Faust Road, just 7 minutes from church.  It is 
a fully staged musical drama.  The music is hauntingly beautiful.  For 
tickets and more information go to 
www.wilsonsd.org/WilsonSummerCommunityTheatreMusical or ask 
Izannah or Betty Lou.    
 

 
 
 

http://www.wilsonsd.org/WilsonSummerCommunity


 
Some of our youth working at the Strawberry Festival 

 
 

90th Birthday Party Honorees 

 
Monell Schaeffer (92), Grace Luft (91), Gladys Price (91 in October) 

and Fern Bagenstose (90) 

 
Monell & Grace and Clarence Coldren (90 in October) 



 
Rosalie (90) and Jim (94) Putt 

Congratulations and many more happy years to these wonderful, 

faithful servants. 

 
Best Wishes to Kathy Lawry on her retirement as Pre School Aide. 

 
 

 
ATTENTION THRIVENT FINANCIAL FOR LUTHERANS 

MEMBERS 

(and there are 59 of us!) 



Mark your calendars for September 15, 2013, 3:00 pm 
The Annual Picnic at Kauffman’s Chicken in Bethel 

$5 per person Donation to Lutheran Disaster Response 
in advance seals your reservation 

(Make reservations to the Northwest Berks Chapter 
--more details in your Chapter newsletter/postcard.) 

New this year, $500 to the Congregation that has the highest 
percentage of its 

Thrivent adult members attending the picnic. 

 

Save this Date!  

Sunday, September 8, 2013 
wŀƭƭȅ 5ŀȅ ŀƴŘ DǊŀƴŘǇŀǊŜƴǘΩǎ 5ŀȅ 

Begin with a Covered Dish Breakfast around 9:30 AM 
Followed by 

An Old Fashioned Rally Day Service in church. 
The theme for the day is Joseph and His Coat 

We’ll sing those favorite hymns from your childhood-whether that 
was 3 year ago or 73 years ago-give or take. 

We will honor our 3 and 4 generation families. 
Do you know we have at least 30-3 generation families that belong 

to Trinity and at least two 4 generation families 
(Bagenstose/Eshbach) and (Page/Swartz/Kiscadden)? 

The program/worship service is still in the planning stages but you 
won’t want to miss it. 

To help us get started, e-mail or call me (Carol Koch) and tell me your 
favorite song/hymn from your childhood so we can incorporate it in 
the service.  To get you started, my favorite was Heavenly Sunshine.  

So far, I have gotten six others but need more.   
 

Our first module for Rotational Sunday School (Kids 3 through 3rd 
Grade) which begins September 15th is Joseph and His Brothers 

 

 

 



HANDBELL CHRISTMAS CONCERT 
Sunday, December 15th @ 4 PM 

Followed by light supper 
Mark your calendar. 

 
 

Planning Ahead? 
Looking for Spiritual Growth? 

March 15, 2014 
One of the novitiate’s best will present a spiritual retreat 

9 AM-3PM 
(we brought up the idea how people come from all geographical 

parts for spiritual retreats and how we who meet in the Novitiate for 
ecumenism’s sake have never offered one to our own people so we 

are experimenting to see if people are interested.) 
 

 

 
Our sincere sympathy to Edd Shull and his family.  Anna entered the 
Church Triumphant on Saturday, June 29th and Memorial Services 
were held at Trinity on Saturday, July 20th.  We also extend our 
sincere sympathy to Cindy Yeich whose father, John Darosh entered 
the Church Triumphant on Saturday, July 13 and to the family of John 
Schwartz, who also entered the Church Triumphant on Saturday, July 
13th.  John had moved to Indiana about 18 months ago to be nearer 
his extended family.  Please remember all these families in your 
prayers. 

 
 
 
 



 
Preschool Openings 

One in the four and five year old prekindergarten class 
Six in the three year old preschool class 

If you can help evangelize our preschool, we would appreciate it. 
 

Dream Team/Evangelism Committee/Implementation 
How does Tuesday, September 24th sound as a meeting date? 

Our last meeting was April 24, 2013. 
Let the pastor know if this date does or doesn’t work. 

7:30 PM 
 

I am pleased to report for Property Committee… 
The window that the deer used for her entry has been replaced,  

along with the rest of the rest of the preschool windows and inside 
and outside framing. 

The funds were allocated under the Property budget for 2013 (This 
project wasn’t Maintenance and Repair Fund.) 

This is a long sought project that has been completed.  We replaced 
exactly what had been provided, meaning “turn out” windows which 

is what the preschool had requested. 
A reminder that your regular giving is at work. 

 
Have you returned your mutual ministry evaluation sheets to the 
mutual ministry committee person who distributed it to you?  We 

have set a deadline for the end of July. 
 

Thank you for showing up for worship over the course of the 
summer.  Keep up the good work. 

 
 



 
OUR STEWARDSHIP SCOREBOARD 

for regular giving 
through the end of June, 2013 

 
Five years’ average  

Of percentage of the budget 
Contributed through the end of June 

43% 
 

This Year’s Giving  
Through the end of June 

Percentage of the Total Budget 
43% 

 
Dollars in regular giving 

For the month of June, 2013 
$17,555.12 

 
There will be no Summer Sunday School in August or the first 

weekend in September.  Regular Sunday School classes resume on 
September 15th and Rally Day will be September 8th. 

 
Flower and Bulletin Sponsorship 

The cost of sponsoring the flowers is $38.00.  If you are sponsoring 
the flowers, please note that there are flower envelopes in the 
narthex beside the sign up list for altar flowers.  Please put your 
check (payable to Trinity) or cash in the envelope and place in the 
offering plate.  The cost of sponsoring the bulletins is $10.00.  Flower 
and Bulletin Charts for 2013 are now available in the narthex.  We 
also want to remind you that the week you are an altar flower 
sponsor, please call the office, Nancy Moyer, or contact the altar 
guild person listed in the bulletin if you want to keep the flowers.  
Otherwise, the flowers will be given to the sick, shut-ins, or others in 
need.  Thanks.  We need altar flower sponsors for 8/4 and bulletin 
sponsors for 8/4 and 8/25.  
 
 



 
Flower Sponsors for August: 8/4-available, 8/11-Carol Koch in 
memory of her father, Rev. William H. Marburger, 8/18-Kathy & Rick 
Lawry in honor of their Wedding Anniversary, 8/25-Mary Young in 
memory of Barry and her 50th Wedding Anniversary. 
 
Bulletin Sponsors for August: 8/4-available, 8/11-Wendell & Beth 
"ÙÌÅÒ ÉÎ ÈÏÎÏÒ ÏÆ *ÏÃÅÌÙÎȭÓ ÂÉÒÔÈÄÁÙȟ ψȾρψ-Sue & Joe Sickler in 
ÍÅÍÏÒÙ ÏÆ *ÏÅȭÓ ÍÏÔÈÅÒȟ %ÌÓÅÉ 3ÉÃËÌÅÒȟ ψȾςυ-available. 

 

Helpers for August 
Communion Assistant:  Diane Klinger 
 
Greeters: 8/4-Monell Schaeffer, 8/11-Diane Brown, 8/18-Leslie 
Pirl-Roth, 8/25-Pete Schmehl. 
 
Acolytes: 8/4-Carly Kurtz, 8/11-Picnic, 8/18-Patrick Berkenstock, 
8/25-Nate Scheider  (If you read this list and know that you 
cannot make a worship on the assigned Sunday, please give PD a 
ÃÁÌÌ ÁÎÄ ȰÄÕÍÐȱ Á ÍÅÓÓÁÇÅ ÏÎ ÈÉÓ ÐÈÏÎÅ  ɉφρπ-858-4136).  
Thanks. 

 

Lay Readers: 8/4-Diane Brown, 8/11-Bonnie Giamotti, 8/18-Mary 
Nace, 8/25-Helen & Dick Hummell 
 
Nursery: 8/4-Megan Shannon, 8/11-No nursery/church picnic, 
8/18-Kerri & Jullie Searfoss, 8/25-Kay Weatherholtz 
 
Ushers: 8/4-Lawrys, 8/11--Coldrens, 8/18-Kurtzes, 8/25-Karen 
& Patrick Berkenstock. 
 
Counters: 8/4-Franzens, 8/11-Jarsocrak/Sickler, 8/18-
Rapley/Pirl-Roth, 8/25-Debiec/Rinehimer. 
Sound Technician: 8/4 & 8/11-Mike Jarsocrak, 8/18-Wendell Byler, 
8/25-Scott Franzen. 
 
Bulletin Assemblers: 8/1-Marge & Bonnie Stine, 8/8-Mary Young, 
8/15-Mary Jane Evans, 8/22-Carolyn Kurtz, 8/29-June Rapley. 



 

Prayer List 

ARLENE ADAMS, Wanda Barnett, BARBARA DEBIEC, Marg  
Dietrich, Maddy Folmar, Alice Henry, DORIS KETNER, Hannah Kramer, 
Holly Shaffer, ANN SNYDER, Charlotte Wendel, Sandra Wolf, Ann 
Zimmerman, Larry Brossman, John Darosh, CLINT GARRISON, Kevin 
Hartman, GEORGE KAVA, BUZZ LOCKWOOD, MITCH MATLACK, Jake 
Powers, MARK SEARFOSS, Robert Sponagle, Thomas Wills, and Jerry 
Zachouski.  Armed Services: Marie Rosati Clark, Allison Rosati  
Martin, NIC BACON, Justin Klinger, Brent Naveiro, Eric Ochs, SCOTT 
SCHAFFER, Jeffrey Troutman, Jr., and Anthony Witman.  Please help 
us with this prayer ministry if there is someone you want to include.   
 
Note the newsletter deadline for September  is Monday, August 
19th @ 10 AM and assembly will be Monday, August 26th @ 10 
AM.   

 

Birthday Milestones in August  

Leon Ochs will be 84 on 8/13 and John Ketner will be 82 on 8/21. 
Happy Birthday Leon and John. 

 
 


